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ATASCADERO REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED 

TRUMPETER 

President: – Becky Hallett – 805-423-3241 – rmhallett303@yahoo.com 
1st VP: Programs – Terri Pope – 661-319-5231 – terrip1@sbcglobal.net 
2nd VP: Membership – Juanita McDaniel – 661-979-2068 – juamcd12@sbcglobal.net 
3rd VP: Ways/Means– Dena Snedden – 310-625-2615– dsnedden@sbcglobal.net 
Recording Secretary: – Nancy DuVall– 805-460-9448 – nancyduvall9@gmail.com          
Treasurer: – Laura Miller – 661-301-5376 – lamiller61@yahoo.com  

24th Congressional District 
17th State Senatorial District 

35th Assembly District 
atascaderorepublicanwomenfederated.com 

www.facebook.com/ARWFclub  

November 2024 17 TIME DIAMOND AWARD WINNING CLUB VOLUME 059- NO.11 

Don’t forget to wear your Elephant Jewelry to  
the meeting.  If you don’t have or want more          
Elephant jewelry, check out the Jewelry Table. 
Barbara Tull always has some beautiful jewelry  
to check out. 

ARWF CREED 
I will do more than watch…..I will participate 
I will do more than dream…..I will work 
I will do more than belong…..I will be enthusiastic  
I will do more than follow…..I will lead 
I will do more than be a citizen…..I will be a patriot 
I will do more than be a member….I will be an integral, 
active, enthusiastic volunteer on the ARWF team! 

  ARWF CALENDAR 
NOTICE MEETING IS 3RD 

TUESDAY 

Date: ARWF General Meeting 
  3rd Tuesday 
          November 19, 2024 
Check-in: 11:00AM  
Lunch: 11:30 AM 
Meeting Cost: $15.00 
 
Speaker: To be announced 

 
Menu: Will let you know in Invitation 
 
Location:  Republican HQ                           
  7357 El Camino Real   
Please RSVP through the Punch-
bowl  Invitation.  If you don’t get it, 
email at arwfclub@gmail.com      

                                                                                                      
ARWF Board Meeting                                                                                           

Date: Wednesday November 6, 2024 
9:30am                                                           

RPSLO Atascadero Headquarters                                         
7357 El Camino Real                                          

         Like us on Facebook!                                                                                                 
Facebook.com/ARWFclub     

mailto:nancyduvall9@gmail.com
http://www.facebook.com/ARWFclub
http://www.facebook.com/ARWFclub
http://www.facebook.com/ARWFclub
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President’s Message – November—2024 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

Dear Members and Fellow Patriots  
Hoping you are all enjoying our beautiful fall season and the cooler weather.  As we prepare to decorate 
with wonderful colors, pumpkins, gourds, oh yes and scarecrows, let us keep in our prayers our fellow    
citizens in North Carolina, Georgia, Florida, and Tennessee.  Please pray for them and that their homes and 
needs are restored fully and completely.  Pray that God chooses a President who cares for all the people, 
cleans out the corruption in our government, and brings glory to God where it belongs. 
As we approach November 5, 2024, and an election that is the most pivotal election of our lifetimes, I ask 
that all of you vote as your Christian duty as followers of Jesus.  Quote from Josh McPherson “To be     
biblical is to in part be political”.   God gave us the gift of government; man ruined it with politics. 
As I listened to Pastor Jack Hibbs’ recent sermon on “Why Christians Don’t Vote, I realized that most of 
our Pastors and Priests and other faith leaders do not talk about our obligation, our obedience to God’s 
word where he clearly tells us to vote for those who will uphold His values, His words.  Pastor Hibbs   
pointed out that America was created by God as a gift to our forefathers, the greatest experiment of      
mankind.  For the first time in our history a government was created for the people, by the people and of 
the people as a Constitutional Republic, not to be ruled by Despots or Kings.  That had never happened  
before.  Our forefathers were blessed for their faithfulness to God as they fought for their religious freedom 
and unalienable rights by gifting them with this most amazing country, the United States of America.   God  
created this country as a beacon of light for the whole world to see. 
By not exercising our God given right to vote as evangelicals we have turned our back on God and left a 
void for something else to fill.   When righteousness leaves, Satan will swiftly fill that void.   It is our duty 
to stand for individuals running for offices throughout our land who will be righteous in their stewardship 
of the gift granted to all of us by God.  If one cannot do anything else to stand up and fight, one can surely 
Vote, Vote, Vote.  God intends for us to use this gift for his Glory and his Kingdom.   
A couple of enlightening points I would like to share with you are about immigration, abortion, and trans 
gendering our children are the courtesy of a young man written by a student that Susan Savage knows.  The 
following are quotes from this amazing person. 
Regarding immigration, the Bible is very clear that a Christian country shouldn’t open its border to all 
people especially those from different cultures who do not care to assimilate.  Exodus 23:33 “They shall 
not dwell in your land, lest they make you sin against me; for if you serve their gods, it will surely be a 
snare to you.  John 10:1 says “Truly, truly, I say to you, he who does not  
enter the sheepfold by the door but climbs in by another way, that man is a 
thief and a robber”. 
Christians are called to be the good Samaritans.  If we see evil adults       
deceiving children to mutilate their bodies, or girls being forced to share 
locker rooms and bathrooms with psychologically troubled men, or       
Christians being persecuted for believing the Biblical definition of marriage, 
or we vote to allow innocent babies to be killed in the womb, but choose to 
look the other way, we will be judged by God for our indifferences.         
Matthew 25:42-45 
Let’s do our constitutional and Biblical duty on November 5, 2024, by    
casting our vote showing gratitude to our Lord and Savior for this awesome 
gift of the United States of America.  God bless all of you and Happy        
Thanksgiving to each and everyone. 
 

Becky Hallett 
ARWF President    
 

ARWF President Becky and  
CFRW State President, Lyda Kanno 
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Our Trump Impersonator picked Kathy 
Jorgens name as the winner of the 
Trumpy Bear 
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Speakers for October were: Monty Clouse 

We had a great Trump Inpersonator Monty Clouse, Becky, CFRW State President, Lyda Kanno 

Monty Clouse spoke about an article he wrote called “How Democrats Are Grooming Assassins To Take out 
Trump.” It was published in the Federalist, an American conservative online magazine that covers culture, 
politics, policy and religion.  
 
Monty said it was an uncomfortable hypothesis to write about. How did it come to be that one guy tried to kill 
President Trump in July, and another one was ready to kill him in September? The thinking was that if Trump 
was assassinated in real time and we all saw it, we would be impressed with the state’s power, the left’s 
reach. We’d be very intimidated. By the grace of God we didn’t have to go through that, but how did we get 
here? 
 
The left has not just tried to marginalize Trump. They have tried to demonize and dehumanize him. They 
have tried to get Trump to be so reviled and rejected by everyone that nobody wants to see him or listen to 
him. Verbal threats started in 2017. Madonna infamously said “I have thought quite a lot about blowing up 
the White House.” The next thing we saw was Kathy Griffin holding an image of Trump’s bloody head. We 
are all free speech advocates, so we accept that they can say these things and not go to jail.  But there was not 
enough outrage.  We can’t ignore these things. We have to deal with and take action against them. 
 
For years now there have been organized, collaborative, sustained operations by the deep state and legacy 
media against Trump. The deep state has marinated the American population with daily, repeated, inflamma-
tory media lies and assertions, which has given them an extraordinary amount of power over people’s think-
ing and information. We have to consider the uncomfortable possibility that we are part of a national level, 
psychological operation. 
Most Americans cope with this in various ways, but some misfits are compelled to act violently. The people 
who have acted violently against Trump and other Republican political leaders in past years, to quote from 
Monty’s article, “ . . . represent different cohorts of the pipeline of assassins cultivated by our federal govern-
ment, the Democrat party, and the legacy media. They represent a ragtag army with variously motivated co-
horts who may one day fulfill their aim.” It is a tiny fraction of our population, but they hear the deep state 
and media’s lies about Trump as a call to action to get rid of Trump. We have to fight against that happening. 
 
Monty said this is a get out the vote election. Millions of Christian voters are saying they are reticent to vote 
this November for various reasons.  They could be the deciding factor in many federal, state and local races, 
but are choosing not to be. If church leaders, family members, and friends could use their influence to get 
them to vote, the election outcome for Republicans would be meaningfully affected.  Monty led members of 
ARWF in a letter-writing project that targeted Christian voters in swing states who haven’t voted in recent, 
past elections. Hopefully, we helped encourage reluctant Christian voters in those states to vote. And, Monty 
reminded us that if any of our contacts need us to pick up and turn in their ballots, we should offer to do it! 
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RPSLO Atascadero Headquarters 
7357 El Camino Real, Atascadero 

hours are 12:00pm to 4pm Monday through Friday 
(805)541-4010—Office Manager—Cheryl Burbach 

You can also register to vote at the RPSLO Atascadero Headquarters.                         
If you know of someone who needs to register  

let them know to come on down. 

2024 Caring For America 
 
 

 
 

 

At the September and October ARWF meetings, due to your generous donations, Caring for America 
Collected $2,000 to help Amanda and Randy Hughes with medical expenses for sweet little Elijah. 
They are very grateful for all your love and support. Thank you to our anonymous donor who will 
match this amount. We have such a caring club.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In the month of November, Caring for America will be    
supporting and blessing Raquel Gottfried, mother of sweet 
Kyndal who lost her hard-fought battle with cancer in      
October. Raquel is an Atascadero native who is manager at 
the Atascadero In-N-Out, and she graduated from           
Atascadero High School.  
With Kyndal's passing we want to wrap our arms around 
Raquel and help her to relieve some of the expenses that 
have occurred through  Kyndal's cancer journey. Let's bless 
Raquel with our love and support. See you all at the         
November meeting on the 19th. 
The Caring for America Committee,                                                                                                                                               
Laura Miller, Annemarie Boyer, Terri Pope 
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www.atascaderorepublicanwomenfederated.com 

se let the editor of this newsletter know if you have any contact information changes.   

This way, we can continue to send your newsletter without you missing any important issues.    

[  ]  
[  ]       
 

: _____________________________________Month/Day of Birth__________                                                             

:  _____________________________________________________________                                                             

_________________________________________ ____________________ 

 

    ___________________________________ 

[  ]  [  ]  

to $15 
 

 
 
 
 

P.O.BOX 1664 
ATASCADERO, CA 93423 

 14-TIME DIAMOND AWARD CLUB 

We have 50 ARWF Members and 7 Associates that have  already paid their 
2025 dues.  It would be so awesome if we surpass our 173 that we got this 
year.  Please bring them to the November 19th meeting, to the            
Headquarters or mail them in.   
We have 6 new members, that’s a great start for the new year. 
Welcome to our great club! 
Cecilia Gottfried 
  *Steve Gottfried (Associate Member) 
Joni Clark 
Julie Jeter 
Kathryn Howell 
MaryAnn Curtis Cherry 
Raquel Gottfried 
Reinstated Lisa Stradley 
 
We had our biggest crowd at our October meeting.  We had 84 people 
that attended the meeting!  What a great attendance especially with our 
CFRW State President, Lydia Kanno, visiting our club. 
Juanita McDaniel 
2nd Vice President-Membership        

ARWF Dues for 2025 

Amanda Clark-Hughes November 02 

Cherie Williams November 04 

Heather Moreno November 10 

Sue Williams November 12 

Judy Shakley November 12 

Sharon McCleary November 16 

Rebekah Koznek November 17 

Helen Johnson November 19 

Linda Bareis November 19 

http://www.atascaderorepublicanwomenfederated.com/
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Prayer Chain  
Please let Juanita know if you want  

to be added on this page. arwfclub@gmail.com 

Wendy Diggle had foot surgery.  Keep her in your prayers. 



8 

8 

LOCAL REPUBLICAN WOMEN FEDERATED MEETINGS  
Atascadero RWF, 4th Tuesday @ Republican Headquarters 
Estero Bay RWF, 3rd Thursday @ Inn at Morro Bay 
Paso Robles RWF, 3rd Monday @ Quail Run Estates  

Your Representatives: 
 

City Council — 
Meets: 2nd & 4th Tuesday @ 6 PM 

Mayor Heather Moreno (805) 460-9537   
hmoreno@atascadero.org  

Mayor ProTem Susan Funk (805) 464-7709  
  Sfunk@atascadero.org 

Council Member Mark Dariz (805) 462-9488  
mdariz@atascadero.org  

  Council Member Heather Newsom (805) 470-3400  
hnewsom@atascadero.org   
Council Member Charles Bourbeau (805)470-3400 
cbourbeau@atascadero.org 

County Board of Supervisors — 

Meets Tuesdays@9 AM 

Fifth District: Debbie Arnold (805) 781-4339 
darnold@co.slo.ca.us 

First District John Peschong (805) 781-5456 
jpeschong@co.slo.ca.us 

State Senator – John Laird (D) 
State Capitol Room 4066 Sacramento, CA 95817 
1026 Palm St, Suite 201, SLO, CA 93401 
(916) 651-4017  (805) 549-3784                                                                                                                                         
Senator.laird@senate.ca.gov  

Assembly Member – Dawn Addis (D) 
State Capitol 1021 O St Suite 5350 , P.O. Box 942849 
Sacramento, CA 94249-0030 
Phone: (916) 319-2030 Fax: (916) 319-2135 
1304 Broad St. SLO, CA 93401 
Phone: (805) 549-3381  

Governor—Gavin Newsom (D)  
First Floor, State Capitol, Sacramento, CA 95814 (916) 445-2841 
governor@governor.ca.gov 

U.S. Senator— Laphonza Butler (D)  
2500 Tulare St., Suite 4290, Fresno, CA 93721 
(559) 485-7430 or (202) 224-3841 
331 Hart Senate Office Bldg., Washington, D.C. 20510-0504  
https:www.butler.senate.gov 

U.S. Senator—Alex Padilla (D) 
2500 Tulare St., Suite 5290, Fresno, CA 93721 
(559) 497-5109 or (202) 224-3553 
112 Hart Senate Office Bldg., Washington, D.C. 20510-0504 

U.S. Representative—Jimmy Panetta (D)19th District 

2231 Rayburn House Office Building, Washington, D.C. 20515            
(202) 225-2861 
1411 Marsh Street, Suite 205, SLO, CA 93401 (805) 546-8348 

Republican Party — 
National:  310 First St., Washington, D.C. 20003  
(202) 863-8500, www.gop.com 
State:  1001 K St., Sacramento, CA 95814                                                           
(916) 448-9496 www.cagop.org                                                                    
Local:  RPSLO County 7357 El Camino Real, Atascadero, CA 
93422 
Chair Randall Jordan (805) 391-0209 randall@palomarhomes.com 
 

Voters Registration —                                               
http://www.sos.ca.gov/elections/voter-registration/ 
Voter registration forms are available at the Republican Headquarters in          
Atascadero or you can also pick up one at your county elections office, library, 
Department of Motor Vehicles offices, or U.S. post office. It is important that 
 your voter registration application be filled out completely and be postmarked 
or  hand-delivered to your county elections office at least 15 days before the 
election.  

If you aren’t already   
registered on NFRW go 
to https://www.nfrw.org/
Login/Registration?
returnurl=%2f 
   open camera to label 

ARWF EXCECUTIVE BOARD MEMBERS 

President: – Becky Hallett – 805-423-3241 – rmhallett303@yahoo.com                           
1st VP: Programs – Terri Pope – 661-319-5231 – terrip1@sbcglobal.net 
2nd VP: Membership – Juanita McDaniel – 661-979-2068 – juamcd12@sbcglobal.net 
3rd VP: Ways/Means– Dena Snedden – 310-625-2615– dsnedden@sbcglobal.net 
Recording Secretary: – Laurie Richards  Treasurer: – Laura Miller – 661-301-5376 – 
lamiller61@yahoo.com  

mailto:hmoreno@atascadero.org
mailto:hmoreno@atascadero.org
mailto:cbourbeau@atascadero.org
mailto:jpeschong@co.slo.ca.us
mailto:governor@gorvernor.ca.go
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Laphonza_Butler
mailto:senator@feinstein.senate.gov
mailto:senator@feinstein.senate.gov
http://www.sos.ca.gov/elections/voter-registration/
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